MINUTES OF THE  MEETING OF EASTWOOD HIGH SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL HELD ON 2nd December  2009 AT 8pm IN EASTWOOD HIGH SCHOOL

PRESENT: PARENTS – Jim Kerrigan (Chair), Vivienne Christison, Graham Smith, Mark Taylor, Carol MacNee, Margo McGibbon, Hazel Wroughton, Connie Hume, Dr Mehmood Mir, Ian Silvers, John McIntosh, Christine Peberdy, Jacqueline Keenan, Morag Roy
IN ATTENDANCE: Stuart Maxwell (Head Teacher), Cllr Charlie Gilbert, Shona McWilliam (Clerk)
APOLOGIES: Linda Sichi, Avril Shepherd, Kashif Ali, Yvonne Chalmers, Judith Johnstone, Kalsoom Mohammed, Evelyn Hinson
1.
INTRODUCTION 

Jim Kerrigan thanked everyone for attending and welcomed them to the meeting. 
2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – 21st October 2009
The minutes of the above meeting were unanimously approved by the meeting.

3.
MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES – 21st October 2009

Nil
4.
CORRESPONDENCE
a) Letter re amendments to Constitution.  Council require to have 2 thirds of the actual Parent Council members to agree to any amendments to go ahead.  Copy must go to Authority and Head Teacher.

S Maxwell recommended that at our next meeting the council review the constitution. 


S McWilliam to email Constitution to all members.
5.
INFORMATION ITEMS
a) Staffing Update 
Nothing to report


b) Building Update  
S Maxwell had meeting with Fiona Morrison (Head of Services) and Donald Gillies (Head of Property & Technical) this week.  Cllr C Gilbert attended.

S Maxwell was shown 3 rough sketches of the footprint of the new build.  EHS will be able to stay open until the new school is built. The old EHS should close June 2013 and re  open on the new site August 2013.  Diggers to be on site by November 2011 and entry still to be August 2013.
Design team to be organised by February 2010.  C Gilbert delighted that we have Grant Robinson (Scottish Future Trust) on board.  Grant was involved in the new build of Williamwood.  EHS and a Midlothian school are to be the first schools in the new pilot scheme.

Fiona Morrison hopes to attend our Parent Council meeting in March 2010
M Taylor asked if EHS would be like Williamwood.  SMaxwell mentioned that the new capacity for Eastwood is to be 1200 (Eastwood is approx 25% smaller than Williamwood).  It would all depend on the chosen contractors and Eastwood is slightly different from Williamwood.
I Silvers asked what would happen at exam times, S Maxwell mentioned that he is already thinking and planning ahead for when the time comes.

Dr Mir mentioned that the building does look bad from the outside and puts people off sending their children to the school.  S Maxwell believes that when we have our new school people will be more willing to send their children to Eastwood rather than placing a request to another.
6. DISCUSSION ITEMS
a) Curriculum for Excellence Update & Presentation

S Maxwell presented a power point presentation ‘Where we are right now’

M Taylor asked if it would have an impact on teaching material.  S Maxwell said that it wouldn’t have a great impact as teachers are always updating.

C Gilbert stated that tracking has always been important .

b) Raising Attainment

EHS now one of 50 top attaining schools in Scotland. Great result.

S Maxwell give out hand out on Action Plan.

Last years result for Intermediate 2 – 58% of girls gained 5 or more qualifications and only 37% of boys gained 5 or more.  We must try and reach out to help boys, especially the 14/15 age.
After pupils leave school they’re on their own don’t have the help or support that you get from your teachers at school.  
C McNee said if it wasn’t for the support of the teachers at Eastwood her son wouldn’t have succeeded in focusing at Uni.

Dr Mir mentioned that the first school starts at home.  Its goods to check your child’s diary and sign it.
J Kerrigan asked everyone to have a look at Stuart’s hand out if anyone has any questions regarding it we can cover it at next meeting.
7. AOB 
Dr Mir if there was anyway we could improve Eastwood’s website, very hard to manoeuvre round site.  Site is hosted by Gateway and does have restrictions and if school developed their own there are lots of issues. S Maxwell looking into updating site.
V Christison mentioned that having the Study School timetable on the web site was very helpful.
Date of next meeting – Wednesday 6th January 2010  at 7.30pm
(PCTA)
Next full Parent Council meeting is on Wednesday 24th February 2010
7.30pm for PCTA & 8pm for Parent Council

SCHOOL TELEPHONE NUMBER FOR ENQUIRIES 0141-577-2200
